
 Report of the Area Chair 
   

   

 

December 11, 2021 

NIA 20 Fall Committee Meeting 

Virtual meeting via Zoom 

 
Panel 70 Area Committee, 
 
It is unreal to know that today marks our last time together as the NIA 20 Panel 70 Committee.  
Most importantly, thank you for all the friendship, support, challenges, and rewards.  In recent 
weeks, I have been largely working to bring some open items to a good place – encouraging our 
forward motion toward hybrid area events and the use of a centralized, cloud-based repository 
for area materials.  Also, I have started to work with our Area Chair Elect, Rob M to transition 
this role.  What a journey it has been, and I am grateful for this amazing experience of the last 

two years.  Really, the last 18 in NIA 20      .   
 
I continue to: 

• Host meetings of the Area Officers – last Panel 70 meeting held on 12/8 

• Continue to support requests for our NIA20 Zoom account – by districts and various 
committees, to set up and help produce their events, as needed.   

• Adjust 2022 NIA proposed calendar as more details become available.  

What’s coming up: 

• Support transition to Panel 72 officers 

• Board of Directors hand-offs and banking transitions 
 
Expenses to date:  $631.70 
2/23/2020 report total = $631.70 

• PPB04 Winter committee meeting $30.24 

• PPB09 CDPP $601.40 
 
I will continue to serve NIA20 in the coming weeks and months as I am able – I am passionate 
about helping us on the technology front.  As my personal and professional parts of life undergo 
transitions, I will always be here with NIA20 in spirit.   
 
Thank you for allowing me to serve.  It has been a true honor and privilege to serve our area for 
the better part of the last 20 years – you have enriched and supported my life in recovery in so 
many ways and I am grateful.   
 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
Carmela R 
Area Chair, chairperson@aa-nia.org 

Panel 70 
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